
 
Subject:    IFB 2024-32; On-Call Water and Sewer Construction 
 
To:  Dean P. Hof, Purchasing Administrator 
  Office of Procurement and Contract Administration 
 
Thru:  Daniel L. Davis, P.E., Chief 

DPW-Bureau of Engineering 
 

From:  Zack Knight, P.E., Acting Chief  
DPW-Bureau of Engineering, Utility Design Division 

 
Date:  June 4, 2024 
 
We have completed a review of the twelve (12) contractor bids received for the subject project 
and have selected to limit recommendation of award to the five (5) lowest responsive responsible 
bidders.  Each recommended bidder has satisfactorily provided the required bid documents and 
has demonstrated the required water and sewer construction project experience.  Thus, the 
Bureau of Engineering recommends that the Office of Procurement and Contract Administration 
proceed with contract award of IFB 2024-32, On-Call Water and Sewer Construction to 
Cossentino Contracting Co., Inc., Highland Turf, Inc., General Paving and Contracting, Inc., Utilities 
Unlimited, Inc., and W.F. Wilson & Sons, Inc. 
 
The table below summarizes the bid totals received from each bidder: 
 

*Bidder incorrectly entered the markup percentage for Bid Item 26 – Subcontractor Markup.  If this item were corrected the 
bidder’s total bid amount would be $220,212.48 and not affect our award recommendation. 
 
 

 

Bidder Total Bid Amount 
Cossentino Contracting Co., Inc. $125,149.12 
Highland Turf Inc. $130,429.60 
General Paving and Contracting, Inc. $139,845.60 
Utilities Unlimited, Inc.  $144,051.60 
W.F. Wilson & Sons, Inc. $196,390.60 
Commercial Utilities $216,304.60 
J. Fletcher Creamer & Son, Inc. $227,107.60 
Ross Contracting, Inc. $230,983.60 
Triangle Contracting, LLC $237,823.60 
ECM Corporation $277,155.60 
Rivers Construction Group, Ltd. $315,967.60 
Service All Inc. $6,963,462.48* 
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Please notify the firms of our selection.  Should Procurement have any questions regarding our 
bid review please do not hesitate to email (zknight@howardcountymd.gov) or call me at 
410.313.6125. 
 
cc: File | Mike Decker 
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